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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

BAND ROOM – MANCOS MIDDLE SCHOOL – MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 22, 2014, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Chris Majors, auditor from Majors & Haley, P.C., reviewed the Fiscal Year 14 Audit with the Board.  
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Guiles led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Monty L. Guiles 
	President
	Present

	Wesley Rivera
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Treasurer
	Present

	Beverly Humiston-Scott
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Susan Doudy
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	K-12 Dean of Students/AD

	
	Cathy Epps
	Elementary Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Bob Becker
	Community Member

	
	Lorraine Becker
	Community Member

	
	Bruce Scott
	Community Member

	
	Terry Goad
	Guest

	
	Shannon Livick
	Staff Writer, Mancos Times

	
	Theresa Oakes
	Parent

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Connie Small
	4th Grade Teacher

	
	Brady Archer
	MS Teacher

	
	Will Furse
	Montezuma County DA

	
	Yvonne McClelland
	Mancos Deputy

	
	Connie Small
	4th Grade Teacher

	
	Lorraine Boblitt
	School Nurse

	
	Martha Endres
	K-12 ELL

	
	Heather Cannon
	Parent

	
	Joseph Cannon
	Parent

	
	Sheila Phillips
	Community Member

	
	Liza Eschallier
	2nd Grade Teacher

	
	Drew Pearson
	EL G&T/PE Teacher

	
	Rick Irwin
	Maintenance Director

	
	Laura Prow
	HS English/Spanish Teacher

	
	Tonya Pilcher
	ESS 1st-7th grades

	
	Holly Figueroa
	Title I Teacher

	
	Tanya Brown
	Volunteer Coordinator /Accountability Committee

	
	Sherri Asnicar
	Parent

	
	Tim Hunter
	Community Member

	
	Bobbie Mykytiuk
	Community Member

	
	Marie Dela Cruz
	HS StuCo President

	
	Sierra Wilson
	StuCo Sr. Representative


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the meeting agenda. 
Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the August 18, 2104 Regular Meeting.
Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD

Mrs. Epps introduced Alex Mykytiuk, a third grade student who scored 100% on his TCAP Math test.
Mr. Hanson introduced new District staff: Rick Irwin, Maintenance Director; Lorraine Boblitt, School Nurse.

Mr. Priestley introduced new Secondary staff: Laura Prow, HS Spanish/English; Amanda Wyman, Secondary Paraprofessional.

Mrs. Epps introduced new Elementary staff: Martha Endres, K-12 ELL; Kaitlin Ludwick, Kindergarten; Liza Eschallier, 2nd Grade; Connie Small, 4th Grade; Holly Figueroa, Title I; Drew Pearson, Elementary Gifted/Talented and Physical Education.

Mr. Guiles declared a five-minute recess in order for the Board to introduce themselves to the new staff.
Mr. Guiles called the Board to back to order at 7:16 p.m.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Mr. Guiles introduced Will Furse, the Montezuma/Dolores Counties District Attorney and gave him the floor. Mr. Furse noted how wonderful the passion and energy in the room was. He spoke to the group on everyone’s mission to provide the students of the district with the best possible educational environment. He stated that debate and compromise further our mission and is part of the process but, he reminded every one of the hierarchy of the Board and stated that when you walk in the door you agree to the rules of the Board.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES
Superintendent’s Report
Mr. Hanson turned some of his time over to Mr. Hawkins who talked about Brandi Bundy winning the Masonic Scholarship of $27,000 in 2014 dispersed over 4 years. She was one of six in the State. Next year the scholarship will be $40,000. 

Mr. Hanson talked to the Board about moving the meeting to a different venue. Mr. Hawkins would like to keep it on campus if possible. Ms. Humiston-Scott suggested the Cafeteria. 
Elementary Principal’s Report

Ms. Epps talked about the last Professional Development Day and how powerful it was.

Special Student Presentation (took place at the beginning of the meeting.)
Secondary Principal’s Report 

Mr. Priestley explained further about Homecoming Week.  They are working to have two days of classes and 
then have the rest of the week dedicated to the event.
He also spoke about the Professional Development Day and working with the assessment criteria to develop growth plans.

He discussed PSAT for sophomores and juniors. He is going to require all sophomore students to take the ASVAB. He will use the test to gather data on what the students know.
He is excited about an opportunity for the seniors to work on writing with the English Teacher, Theresa Warren, and Jessica Adams, the Trio Talent Search Coordinator from Ft. Lewis College. He hopes the class will help the students with their writing skills as well as with scholarship and college applications.
1) Student Council Report – Marie De La Cruz, Sierra Wilson. Three students from each class serve on the Council. They told the Board about student plans for Homecoming Week (the game is Friday October 17).
Dean of Student’s Report

Mr. Showalter said with the help of the PBIS System, the school climate is getting better. He is working with several students and families on absences. He handed out information on referrals. He is working on not allowing students to hang out around the school too early before school and after school.

He also reported on sports. 

Mr. Mitchell asked about traveling so far for sports and the late night games. Mr. Showalter says most schools work together to accommodate better times for everyone.
Early Learning Center Report

There was no Early Learning Center Report.
Accountability Committee Report 
Tanya Brown reported that the group had their first meeting last week. Katie Cahill-Volpe is the new president. There was discussion of the computer situation for taking tests. The committee would like to be more proactive than reactive. 
Mr. Guiles asked if the district has the capability for all students to take the tests. Mr. Hanson said that before the tests we need to be sure we have the band width, etc. and the hardware to begin the testing. Then we will have to work on whether we have enough computers for all students to be using computers for testing, and still have the equipment for students to be given a lesson on computers if computers are not available.
BOCES Report 

Mr. Hanson reported on the meeting. He said it was not very well attended. He included the entire packet in the Board Packet. BOCES is having a hard time hiring specialized service providers. Mr. Hawkins stated that he thinks the turnover rate at BOCES is very high. Mr. Hanson thinks people don’t want to drive so much and that they can go elsewhere and make lots more money.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements
Mrs. Doudy said her goal for this meeting was to end last year. She explained the Budget Analysis which she had provided in the packet.
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

Discussion: Ms. Humiston-Scott requested a printed copy of the details of the charges on the credit cards and the charges from the attorney.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS

School Performance and District Performance Frameworks – This information is currently embargoed. CDE will not discuss these until December.
Mr. Hanson discussed the overall district reports. Ms. Epps and Mr. Priestley have set a goal to attain an “Accredited with Distinction” rating. Ms. Epps reported on the Elementary school and Mr. Priestley reported on the Secondary schools. 

OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to consent to Action Items:   A - F
Ms. Rivera seconds.
Ms. Humiston-Scott asked about the LPN Salary Schedule. Mr. Hanson explained that we had not yet approved a LPN Salary Schedule when Ms. Boblitt was hired.
AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. Approve updated Substitute List
Approved by Consent.

B.   Approve LPN Salary Schedule
Approved by Consent.

C. Act on recommendation to approve Martha Endres as Full Time ELL Teacher.
Approved by Consent.

D. Act on recommendation to approve Emily Pearson and Faith DeBolt Co-HSVB Assistant Coaches.
Approved by Consent.

E.   Act on recommendation to approve Jolene Galloway as half-time Team C MSVB Coach.
Approved by Consent.

F.   Act on recommendation to accept resignation of Sahra Branstetter, Custodian.
Approved by Consent.

CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence:
 
CASB Effective School Governance Information 


CASB – Leadership in Action Notification


YES on 68 Letter

Letter from the Town of Mancos – Mr. Hanson told the Board that the District had been awarded the Town’s monthly “Citizen and Business Recognition Program which salutes properties that exhibit substantial care or improvement in maintaining and aesthetically pleasing exterior. The $25 award was given to Javier Jamie, for his work as groundskeeper.
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS 
CASB “Leadership in Action” Fall Regional Meetings – Durango, October 1, 2014. Board members were asked to let  Theresa know if they would like to attend. 
CASB Annual Conference at Colorado Springs – Mr. Hanson asked that Board Members put this on their calendars for more discussion at the next meeting.
Next Regular Meeting October 20, 2014. Mr. Hanson has to be in Grand Junction. The meeting was moved to  Monday, October 27.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Bruce Scott asked if the District is working on the glitches on the state testing right now so that there is time to work them out. Mr. Hanson said yes, we are working on the bugs right now; Mr. Huskey, the District’s Technology Director is working with the technical people at the Colorado Department of Education. Mr. Hanson thinks the biggest issue right now is do we have enough computers.

Bob Becker said he has spent a lot of time going through the Board Policies. He is upset that his question was not answered at the last meeting. Mr. Guiles responded that he had deferred the question and asked Mr. Becker to speak to Mr. Hanson. Mr. Becker also stated that he has been looking through the minutes, he said it seems to him that the policies don’t apply to everyone in the same way; specifically policies BCB, BEC, and BEDF, and that in his opinion the policies have not been followed consistently by the Board. He stated that he is frustrated that he can’t discuss the policies with anyone, and he would like to find a way to resolve the issue.

Ms. Oakes asked if the Safety Meeting was open to parents and if the date and time will be published to the public. 
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 9:06 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Monty Guiles, President

_____________________________________________

Boe Hawkins, Secretary
